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Message from the Guest Editors

Plant-parasitic nematodes face various management
strategies, such as cultural practices, crop rotation,
resistant and tolerant cultivars or rootstocks, and plant-
derived extracts worldwide. We are looking for all-friendly
environment strategies, soil health, and sustainable
agriculture for managing PPNs and increasing plant
production. Plant production through soil health includes
microorganism abundance, biodiversity, and their
interaction towards the quality of soil and better plant
production. Furthermore, sustainable horticulture aiming
for healthy soil and plant production is promising for PPN
management through their interaction with soil biota. In
this Special Issue, we aim to combine novel management
strategies for nematode pests in horticulture.
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Message from the Editor-in-Chief

Horticultural plants and their products provide sustenance,
health, and beauty. A confluence of factors is putting
increasing pressure on horticultural production to evolve,
and innovative research is addressing these challenges.
Horticulturae provides a venue to communicate research
results in a rapid manner with open access, allowing
everyone the opportunity to stay abreast of leading
research addressing horticulture. I invite you to consider
publishing the results of your research in this high quality,
peer-reviewed journal.
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